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The 2020 Nelghborhood and Borough Chiefs’ Educational Training,
Report on Disasters from Disaster Prevention & Rescue Personnel,
and Evacuation Workshop of Pingzhen District, Taoyuan City
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To strengthen the Neighborhood and Borough Chiefs’ administrative procedures,
official processes, and grassroots organizations of the neighborhood in implementing
various disaster prevention and rescue tasks, and to enhance the ability of disaster
relief personnel in the region to reduce, prepare and respond to disasters so that the
district's head, neighborhood chiefs, and borough chiefs can quickly and reliably
report the disaster situation in the event of a disaster, the Pingzhen Civil Affairs
Office of Taoyuan City will hold a four-echelon "2020 Neighborhood and Borough
Chiefs’ Educational Training, Report on Disaster from Disaster Prevention & Rescue
Personnel, and Evacuation Workshop", from 7th to 10th July 2020, at the Women and
Children Activities Center of Pingzhen District. All neighborhood, borough chiefs



and disaster prevention and rescue personnel of the district will be invited to
participate in the training.
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For this educational training, CHIU Shih-Yuan, the Head of the Department of
Civil Affairs of the Taoyuan Government, has been invited to conduct educational
training on administrative procedures, public service processes and to lecture
neighborhood and boroughs chiefs on gender equality advocacy with the expectation
that they fully understand the public service processes and related regulations. The
results would facilitate the development of administrative business, dissemination of
information, and the full exploitation of the effectiveness of the communication
bridge between the Government and the public. In the face of changes in the social
environment and the developing trend of global gender issues, Pingzhen district
office encourages women to actively participate in society, realizing their potential
and influence.
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At the same time, to strengthen grassroots organizational work and immediate
disaster response awareness, lecturers CHAN Chia-Chen, Executive Director of the
Disaster Prevention and Protection Center of Central University and LIN Gang-Wei,
Master Sergeant of the Taoyuan City Reserve Command will be invited to give a key

lecture and key application analysis on disaster potential, investigation of disaster
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situation, evacuation and brief evacuation map in the Pingzhen area. This will
enhance the effectiveness and rapid response of the neighborhood and borough chiefs
to the message transmitted and to facilitate evacuation in the event of a disaster.
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At the training opening ceremony, the District Head, CHENG Ching-Wen
thanked all the neighborhood and borough chiefs for their selfless dedication.
Although these chiefs hold unpaid jobs, they still continue to serve the people at the
local level for a long time, immediately reflecting public opinion as well as aiding in
disaster prevention and all rescue efforts. They are a solid foundation for social
stability. In the future, the District Office will continue to rely on the service power of

the neighborhood and borough chiefs.



